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Commodore: Dick Nitsch 

Vice Commodore: Mike Haucke 

Rear Commodore: Fred Schmoock 

Treasurer: John Glaeser 

Secretary: Open 

Auxiliary President: Sandra Murray 

 

Paula Feest 920.905.2211 

John Glaeser 920.645.1102 

Mike Miller 920.901.1963 

Liysa Callsen 920.629.1506 

Amy O’Shea 715.977.0015 

Don Davis 920.901.2272 

John Herrmann 920.860.7824 

Dick Nitsch 920.242.2299 

Dick Kornely  920.973.3343 

Steve McMahon 920.242.9660 

Tracy  Virnoche 920.629.7532 

Fred Schmoock 920.323.2667 

House: Kornely/McMahon 

Building: Keith Laurent 

Grounds & Outside: Keith Laurent 

Sailing/Fleet Captain:  Ned Jerabek 
Social: Connie Barbier 

Finance:  Dick Kornely 

Donations: Dick Kornely 

Waves: Susan Gilmore 

Club Historian: Open 

Bar Manager: John Glaeser 
Clothing: Tom Spear 

Party Coordinator:  

      Jane Hurst  920.242.4436 

I hope that all of the Yacht 
Club members have (or had) 
a great Memorial Day 
weekend.  Believe it or not, 
our next big holiday is the 
4th of July and with that our 
biggest event of the year, 
the 4th on the Shore.  Please 
plan to volunteer some of 
your 4th of July time to help 
with the event. 
 
My name was on a wait list 
for 3 years before I had an 
opportunity to become a 
member of the Manitowoc 
Yacht Club.  Since that time 
our wait list has diminished 
to 20 to 25 proposed 
members a year.  Our 
current wait list consists of 
only about a dozen names.  
Please give some thought to 
some friends or relatives 
that you think might make a 
good Yacht Club member.  
Member proposal forms are 
available to the right of the 
bulletin board.  All member 
proposals need to be 
presented to the Yacht Club 
Board at one of their 
regularly scheduled 
meetings (2nd to last 
Tuesday of the month).   
 
A committee put in place to 
review and revise the Yacht 
Club policies has completed 

its work.  The content of 
most of the club policies has 
stayed essentially the same, 
but some wording has 
changed to make the 
policies more current.  I will 
have the revised policies 
sent to you via email 
messaging and they will be 
recorded in the next edition 
of the Yacht Club Handbook 
(January). 
 
The Yacht Club’s annual 
meeting will occur in 
October on the regularly 
scheduled meeting night.  At 
that time, there will be 
elections for board positions 
that will be expiring effective 
December 31st.  There are 4 
board of director terms that 
will expire at the end of the 

calendar year.  I will be 
posting a sign-up sheet on 
the bulletin board for any 
club member that might be 
interested in running for a 
position on the board.  The 
election is held with the 
general membership and I 
am hoping that we have a lot 
of candidates in our election 
pool.  Please think about 
bringing your leadership 
skills to the Manitowoc 
Yacht Club Board of 
Directors.  The Board will 
also be looking to fill the 
Rear Commodore position 
for the 2023 calendar year.  
Please let me, Mike Haucke, 
or Fred Schmoock know if 
you would be interested in 
the Rear Commodore 
position. 
 
Please feel free to contact 

me at 920-242-2299 or at 

dnitsch1122@gmail.com if 

you have any questions or 

concerns.  I would also enjoy 

hearing about the positive 

experiences that you have 

had while using your 

Manitowoc Yacht Club. 

mailto:dnitsch1122@gmail.com
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General Questions 
Email: 
manitowocyachtclub
@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reminder:  

The club alarm 

system activates 

daily at 2am-6am. If 

the system detects 

motion within the 

club the police will 

be notified.  

Attention 
Membership: 
Empty cash 

register, but leave 

about $120.00 in 

cash, putting excess 

cash in money 

envelope and 

dropping down the 

wall slot.
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Apprentices complete their 
bar training. Thirty-five of our 
thirty-six Apprentices have 
completed bar training. 
 
We had a fantastic Mother's 
Day Brunch put together by 
Steph Redner. Many 
Apprentice volunteer hours 
were earned putting on this 
Manitowoc Yacht Club 
tradition. Thank you for 
bringing it back, Steph. 
 
There are still many volunteer 
slots available for our major 
Fourth on the Shore party, 
where we celebrate July 4 
and welcome the public. 
Please go to ttsu.me/
fourthontheshore to 

Apprentice News 
By: Mike Haucke— 
 Vice Commodore 
 
I want to start by 
congratulating the 
Apprentices that have 
completed all of their 
requirements for full 
membership. They are Bob 
Zur, Bryan & Nancy Boprey, 
and John Bock. (Keep in mind 
that full membership officially 
takes place on January 1, 
2023) 
 
I also want to thank Past 
Commodore Randy Drumm 
for his generosity, flexibility, 
and dedication to helping our 

volunteer.  
If you have any problem using 
the online process for any 
volunteer opportunity, don't 
hesitate to contact Mike 
Haucke at 
mjhaucke@gmail.com   or  
206-818-7701. 
 
If you need volunteers for 
your Club event or have any 
questions about the 
Apprentice Program or 
creating online volunteer  
sign-up sheets, you can reach 
me at mjhaucke@gmail.com 
or 206-818-7701. 
 
Have a great June, and 
continue to think warm. 

You bring the meat, we supply the fixings:  baked potato, 
baked beans, mushrooms, salad bar, bun.   

 

Charcoal Grills will be hot and ready for your use at 6pm.

 

    Sponsored by : Connie Barbier & Greg Krahenbuhl 

https://ttsu.me/fourthontheshore
https://ttsu.me/fourthontheshore
mailto:mjhaucke@gmail.com
mailto:mjhaucke@gmail.com
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If you notice an incorrect date or time listed on the “Printed Calendar” please compare against the "Website Calendar” which is always up-to-date with any changes in the 
schedule. (Note: we are under construction for this website, please bear with us.)  www.manitowocyachtclub.com/calendar.html 

Check out the 
club 
bulletin board for: 
 
Meeting Minutes 
New Member Applicants 
Event Sign-ups 
Snap Shots 
Steak Night Info 
Club Waiting List 

Plus much more! 

Social Committee 
By: Connie Barbie & Greg Krahenbuhl  
 
 Saturday, June 11th @ 5pm 
 Welcome to Summer Cookout 
 Members and guests welcome starting at 5PM 
 Live Music 
 Hosted by Genny Shields & Jane Foster 

 Sign up sheet is on the board 
 

 September 24th - Interclub Party 
 Manitowoc Yacht Club will be hosting the event. 
 Attendees from other Yacht Clubs in NE Wisconsin 
 Details to follow 
 
 Don’t forgot to come on down for Thirsty Thursday! 

 

June 2022 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

    
 

 

 
  1 

4th on Shore 
Meeting 
6:30pm 

2 
Private Party 
5:30-? 
 

Thirsty Thur 

3 
Dining 5-8pm 
Salmon 

4 
Private Party 
4pm-?? 

5 
Private Party 
3pm-?? 

 

6 
Trivia 7pm 

7 8 
Sailing 
Meeting 
6:30 

9 
Thirsty 
Thursday- 
 Bring Snacks 

10 
Dining 5-8pm 
Coconut 
Shrimp 

11 
Welcome 
Summer 
Cookout 5pm 

12 
 

13 
Trivia 7pm 

14 
   Steak Night/ 
   Flag Day  
    5:30-7pm 

15 16 
Thirsty 
Thursday- 
Bring Snacks 

17 
Dining 5-8pm 
Walleye 

18 
Private Party 
3pm-11:30 
 

19 20 
Trivia 7pm 

21 
Board Meeting 
5:30pm 
Membership 
Meeting 7pm 

22 
Private Party 
6pm-10pm 
 
Sailing Mtg 
6:30 tentative 

23 
Thirsty 
Thursday- 
Bring Snacks 

24 
Dining 5-8pm 
Blue Gill 

 
 

25 
Private Party 
6pm-?? 

26 
 

27 
Trivia 7pm 

28 29 30 
Thirsty 
Thursday- 
Bring Snacks 

  



Online  
Newsletters 
There is an archive of 
past newsletters on our 
website. 
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If you notice an incorrect date or time listed on the “Printed Calendar” please compare against the "Website Calendar” which is 
always up-to-date with any changes in the schedule. (Note: we are under construction for this website, please bear with us.)   
www.manitowocyachtclub.com/calendar.html 

House Committee 
By: Steve McMahon & Dick Kornely   
 

Friday dining numbers are down!  In order to control food waste, the number of specials 
available will be reduced until we see a increase in Friday diners.   

We are updating our Credit Card processing equipment to make taking credit cards easier.  The 
Credit Card company is now imposing a 3.50% surcharge for each credit card purchase which is 

not greater than the clubs cost of acceptance.  Tips are not included in the surcharge. 

Like other businesses we are also experiencing staffing issues.  Please be patient.  Bring your 
concerns, if any, to the House Chair or any Board members. 

Thank you! 

July 2022 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

     1 
Dining 5-8pm 
 

2 

3 4 
4th on the 

Shore 

5 6 7 
Thirsty 
Thursday- 
 Bring Snacks 

8 
Dining 5-8pm 

9 
Sailing Chili Run 
1pm 

10 
 

11 
Trivia 7pm 

12 
Steak Night 
5:30-7pm 

13 
 

14 
Thirsty 
Thursday- 
 Bring Snacks 

15 
Dining 5-8pm 

16 
Private Party 
12-5pm 

 

17 
 

18 
Trivia 7pm 

19 
Board Meeting 
5:30pm 
Membership 
Meeting 7pm 

20 21 
Thirsty 
Thursday- 
 Bring Snacks 

22 
Dining 5-8pm 

 

 

23 
Private Party 
10am-?? 

24 
 

31 

25 
Trivia 7pm 

26 27 28 
Thirsty 
Thursday- 
 Bring Snacks 

29 
Dining 5-8pm 

30 
Private Party 
6-12pm 

Sailing Committee 
By: Ned Jerabek 
 

The Sailing Committee next meeting is on Wednesday June 8 and June 22 (tentative) at 6:30 pm.  
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General Questions 
Email: 
manitowocyachtclub
@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reminder 
 

Caution when 
entering and 
leaving the 
parking lot. 

Mariners Trail 
is very busy! 

 
Also, please 

use the correct 
designated 

entrance and 
exit when 
arriving & 
leaving the 

club. 
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MONDAY, JULY 4, 2022 
ATTENTION ALL MEMBERS!  We are one month away from the Fourth on the Shore.   
This is one of the few times that our club is open to the public, and has proven to be the biggest money 

making event for the year.  It showcases the club to the community and can be a way to attract 
potential new members plus helps make this city wide celebration something special.  

 

To do this, WE NEED HELP FROM ALL CLUB MEMBERS!   
If you haven’t already done so, please sign up online at ttsu.me/fourthontheshore or call Mike Haucke 
at (206)818-7701 or Debbie Knox at (920)684-9554.  We especially need help in the food tent and 
clean-up.  The more people we have the lighter the work will be for all.   
 

Red shirts are available for $20 for all workers or anyone else who wants one.  Sign-up on the bulletin 
board.   
 

A meeting will be held on June 1 to finalize plans and inform workers of responsibilities.    

 
 
 
 
 

 Kids activities will be going on from 11-3.  Thank you to RK Greening and Barb Fricke and Cheryl 
Kappleman for heading this up.   

 Randy Drumm and his crew will be serving delicious hamburgers from Rob’s and Cher-make brats 
and hot dogs.   

 Connie Barbier and Jane Foster will lead the food tent and the volunteers will be happy for fill your 
order.   

 Jane Hurst’s bar crew will keep your thirst quenched. 
 

Plan to work a shift or two and enjoy the rest of the day enjoying great music, delicious food and 
camaraderie with your friends.  If you work at a place that has a bulletin board and some traffic, pick up 
a poster at the club to spread the word.  A limited number of yard signs are also available.  Pick one up 
if you live on a busy street.   
 

SPONSORSHIP: Sponsors offset the rising costs we face for tents, advertising, and entertainment.  
Thank you to the following who have already stepped up to sponsor: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

WE ARE STILL LOOKING FOR SPONSORS.  Any amount is appreciated! If you can help, please 

fill out a form at the club or call Debbie at (920)684-9554.  You can advertise your business or make a 
personal donation.    
 

LET’S CELEBRATE THE BIRTH OF OUR NATION IN YACHT CLUB STYLE!  

ENTERTAINMENT 

             10:30 - 2:30             Dr. Bombay (featuring MYC member Rod Scheuer) 

               3:00 - 7:00             FBI and the Untouchable Horns (back by popular demand) 

TA Motorsports-Kathy Rothmund Etched in Stone-Eric Wergin 

Two Rivers Family Dental-Chris and Ann Hansen Fricke Printing-Bill Fricke 

Friends of Red Arrow-Ed Hansen David’s House of Travel-Kathy Schmill 

Schneider Agency-Bob and Cindy Schneider Late’s-Karl and Terri Birkenstock 

REMAX-Deb and Keith Meyer Cher-make-Tom Chermak 

REMAX-Doug Brennan Courthouse Pub 

Burbey CPA  LLC- Mark Burbey  

https://ttsu.me/fourthontheshore


MANITOWOC YACHT CLUB  

N o t i c e  o f  C h a l l e n g e 

THIRD ANNUAL CHILI RUN CHALLENGE 

Saturday, July 9, 2022 
A fun race will take place at 1PM, Saturday, July 9, 2022. This challenge is intended to encourage 
adventure, sailing skills, and friendly competition in the tradition of sailing off of Manitowoc. While also a 
race, the primary focus of this challenge is accomplishing the goal of completing the course smoothly, while 
enjoying the camaraderie of sailors. 
 

We will have two Jib and Main divisions, to break the fleet into groups of similar sized boats.  Information on 
the course and other details will be supplied at the skippers meeting at 11am Sat. July 9th outside of the 
Manitowoc Marina boaters’ lounge.     
 

Course: ~ 8 miles, around marks set off of the Manitowoc shoreline. The course will consist of two laps 
around a rough triangle with marks set to provide one upwind leg if practical, and a couple of reaching legs. 
By making the course twice around, the course can easily be shortened if the Race Committee decides there 
is not enough wind to sail twice around. This will also keep the course relatively close to shore, and by going 
twice around, the fleet should stay closer together. 
 

The safety of each yacht and her crew is the sole and inescapable responsibility of the owner and skipper, 
who must ensure that the yacht is fully found, thoroughly seaworthy, and the crew fit for the challenge.   
 

Awards: There will be a traveling Trophy awarded to the Overall corrected time winner of the Challenge. 
Flags will be awarded to the top three finishers on corrected time in each section. 
 

After Challenge party: There will be a Chili themed dinner provided at the Manitowoc Yacht Club the evening 
of the Challenge starting at 5PM. There will be a cash bar.  All participants and crew are invited to dine for no 
additional cost.  Other interested non-participant parties are welcome to dine for a $10 fee, collectable at the 
door. 
 

A final scratch sheet and section break will be provided at the skippers meeting. Ratings will follow LMPHRF 
Jib and Main ratings where possible. Decisions on ratings are made by the racing chair and not subject to 
appeal. 
 

Other Notes: The goal is a fun race, and although the racing rules will be followed, we do not encourage 
protests and there will be no formal protest hearing procedures. If there is an egregious foul committed or 
clear violation of the rules, the racing chair can disqualify the offending boat. This decision would be final and 
not subject to appeal. 
 

Recommended Equipment and Use: For equipping the yacht, we recommend skippers should use as a guide 
the US Sailing “Recommendations for Offshore Sailing” for category-three races. We will not be inspecting 
boats and full compliance with the US Sailing recommendations is at the discretion of the skipper. The 
following requirements must be observed however: 
 

1. Each yacht must carry liability insurance. 
2. Each yacht must meet all Coast Guard safety requirements. 
3. Each yacht must carry a VHF marine radio telephone with at least channels 6, 16, 22, 69 and WX. 
    Channel 69 will be used for Race Committee communication. 
4. Life jackets are recommended to be worn at all times. It is required that a PFD be worn at all times during 
severe weather conditions.  
 

Entry Procedure: please bring your completed entry form, and the $20 entry fee to the skippers’ meeting. 
 

IMPORTANT NOTE: In order to have a well-organized event, please notify Ned Jerabek, Sailing 
Committee Chair Friday July 8th if you are planning to enter the Chili Cup.  

   

All questions should be directed to: Ned Jerabek, 505-231-1464, nedjjerabek@yahoo.com 
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New Member 
Applications: 
 

Sponsor: 

 

Applicant: 
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Notice: 
Burgee lapel pins for 

sale —$5.00 each 

 

 

Magnetic Name Tag 

for sale— 

$10.00 each 
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Friday Night Dining 

Receipt Monthly 

Winner: 

 

May Winner: 

John Herrmann 

     

      

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
www.manitowocyachtclub.com 

 

Please submit digital 

photos to: 

manitowocyachtclub@gmail.

com 

 

Stay informed: 

Attend the Monthly 

Membership Meetings! 

The 2nd to last 

Tuesday of every 

month at 7:00 pm. 

Mothers’ Day Brunch 2022 
Committee Chair:  Steph Redner 
 

The final numbers are in and we are proud to report that we were able to offer an extensive selection of food, desserts 
and champagne to over 150 guests for our return of the Mothers Day Brunch. 
 

We offered three seating times, by reservation only.  The first seating was 10am, then 11:30 and 1:00pm.  All attending 
felt they had space and time to truly enjoy family time, leaving the mess to us! 
 

• The Mom’s received a free carnation (courtesy of Dan at SCHNIEDER AND SCHNEIDER CONSTRUCTION)  
• Champagne was free pouring (courtesy of Connie from SMOKEY BARBIER HEATING) 
• Desserts were amazing and all donated (courtesy of Vickie at CENTURY 21 ASPIRE Real Estate) 
• The children had coloring pages… 
• Families took pictures together in the Mothers Day picture frame 
• Moms were given lavender sachets (from Cindee Schulz’s garden) 

 

But most of all, Moms were center stage, as they deserve to be.   
 

All that attended were greeted to white tablecloths, blue and yellow napkins, blue, white and yellow China centerpieces, 
flowers and the backdrop of our beautiful shoreline.  Our club is such a remarkable space and with the efforts of Sherry 
Kornely, Colleen Petska, Jeannie Bauer and Ellen Peronto, the transformation was amazing. I assure you there was no 
finer Brunch served in our city. 
 

Our men did step up to make this happen!!  Dick Kornely, Dick Nitsch, and John Glaeser were vital behind the scenes, 
along with so many others that stepped-up day of.  Thank you all! 
 

Special mention does need to go to our very own Sommelier Kenny Bauer, our  French-Toast Master Bob Peronto, and 
the team of “OMELETTE CHEFS EXTRAORDINAIRE”…. Bill Schlei and Don Davis. 
 

I truly could not have been happier to head this committee.  It has been a dream of mine for the last few years to bring 
this event to our club.  However, to create new events requires commitment of volunteers. Working with this very 
impressive, willing and delightful group of volunteers has been my pleasure.  This is what Club Membership is about!  
Thank you ALL!   

Photos submitted by: Mike Haucke 



The Waves June 2022 

The Manitowoc Yacht Club 

815 Maritime Drive  

Manitowoc, WI 54221-0744  

(920) 684-3571 

www.manitowocyachtclub.com 
 
 

 

The Waves needs your 

help with contributions 

in the form of letters to 

the editor, photos – old 

and new, articles on 

water activities, 

suggestions, etc. ANY 

input is valuable! Drop 

them off at the club, 

mail to The Waves’ 

attention or email  

manitowocyachtclub@ 

gmail.com. We hope to 

make the Waves more 

informative and 

interesting! 

 

June 1 4th on the Shore Meeting 6:30pm 

June 6 Trivia 7pm 

June 8 Sailing Meeting 6:30pm 

June 11 Welcome to Summer Cookout 5pm  (Sign-up sheet on board) 

June 13 Trivia 7pm 

June 14 Steak Night/Flag Day (Reduced price event) 

June 20 Trivia 7pm 

June 21 Board Meeting 5:30pm,  Membership Meeting 7pm 

June 22 Sailing Meeting (tentative) 6:30pm 

June 27 Trivia 7pm 

 EVERY FRIDAY– DINING FROM 5:00-8:00 


